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A 
re you ready? For what, you ask. To dust off your campers 
and RVs, drain the antifreeze from your water system and 

flush it out, chase the squirrels out of your storage compart-
ments, and get ready to camp & dance in 2021. But that’s 

only for all you northerners. If you lived in Florida or elsewhere in the 

south, you’d already be camping and dancing. COVID should soon be 
behind us and things will be looking up. 

With that said, we’re planning on a great year for all our members. 

We just had a meeting with our Rayne Team recently and I can tell you 
that everything is coming together for a great event. Don’t forget to 
check out the Rayne Train with 4 dances between Jackson and Rayne 

right after the 70th NSDC. Then a five-day Camporee in Rayne with 
some great surprises. WOW, I can’t wait.  If you haven’t registered yet, 
don’t wait, do it soon. 

Now for some National Board business. Since we did not have a 
Camporee or the usual General Member Meeting, we also did not have 
an election. Tom and Pat Herscha agreed to extend for one year, so now 
we need two candidates for the Board this summer. We encourage you 

to consider a Board position with the NSDCA. All our meetings are ei-
ther by way of conference calls, ZOOM or Lifesize, so you don’t have 
travel anywhere, but we hope you’ll come to the Camporees. 

Next, we expected some reduction in our membership because of 
COVID, but encourage you all to continue with the NSDCA, even if 
you think you may not be able to camp or dance this year. It only costs 

you $10 for your membership this year but will help this great organiza-
tion to continue providing camping and dancing opportunities.  One of 
the greatest blessings of the NSDCA is the great friends you make 

spending weekends together over a campfire and even dancing a little. 
Last, don’t forget everything coming up in 2022. The 71st NSDC 

will be in Evansville, IN with the Camporee just a little north of there in 

Rockville, IN. Dan Hatfield and the Wabash Valley Wheel-Arounds are 
well on their way to have a great Camporee. Thanks for hanging in 
there with your fellow square-dance campers and the NSDCA. 

Dolly & John 

John & Dolly 
Ide 
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W 
e hope everyone is staying well and COVID free. We 
feel fortunate to have been given the first COVID-19 
vaccine and have our appointment for the 2nd shot. We 
are still taking the necessary safety precautions and hope 

you are too. Face masks and social 
distancing are still very important. 

Our NSDCA Chapter has begun 
our monthly campouts with some 
safety changes implemented. We 
had a small turnout, but at least we 
were able to do some dancing and 
visiting with friends. We hope our 
numbers increase as more people 
receive the vaccines and begin to 
feel comfortable being around oth-
ers. 

It is still full steam ahead for the International Camporee in Rayne, 
LA and the Rayne Train from the Nationals to the Camporee. Please 
consider getting your registrations in and plan to attend. Lots of plans 
are in the works to make this a fun and safe time to be together. 

If you have not paid your NSDCA dues, please do so as soon as 
you can. Take advantage of the discounted rate of $10 (couple)/$6 
(single) for 2021. This is half price for this year only! Our organization 
still has operating expenses so we need everyone to get their renewals 
in. There are also openings to be a part of the new Board of Directors. 
The Vice Presidents and Treasurers will complete their terms at the 
end of the Camporee and volunteers to fill these positions are needed. 
Please consider this opportunity to keep our organization moving for-
ward. No job is too difficult or too time consuming! We have enjoyed 
our time on the Board, but new blood is needed with fresh ideas. 

We hope to see you all very soon and that we all keep dancing and 
camping! 

Tom and Pat Herscha 

Tom & Pat 
Herscha 
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David & Mary 
Bruun 

 

W 
ell, 2021 has finally arrived! We are still wearing masks, 
which might be for some time yet, but we are getting 
used to it. We are still social distancing, which isn’t a bad 
thing either and we can live with that. We are in Texas in 

warmer temperatures, thank God with NO SNOW, but then complain 
when we have to turn on the air conditioner. 

After the National Convention in Jackson, Mississippi (June 23-
June 26), jump on the Rayne Train and dance all the way to our 63rd 
NSDCA Camporee in Rayne, Louisiana. REMEMBER THE DATES: 
July 4th through 8th. Yes, your Board has added a couple of extra fun-
filled days before our regular Tuesday through Thursday events. 

We are planning to see all of you somewhere along the tracks. Be 
sure and register if you haven’t already done so. The more of you, the 
more fun we will have. PLEASE fill out the registration form and send 
it to Susan Wolford if you haven’t already done so. The registration 
form can be found on the centerfold of this issue of the TIMES. 

Volunteers are still needed for the Board of Directors. Both Tom 
and Pat Herscha as well as Tom and Kathy Nickel will be going off the 
Board, so we will be needing someone for a 3-year commitment as well 
as one to fill the regular 4-year member position. PLEASE think about 
it and contact any of the BoD. We are still looking for a person to head 
up the Nominating Committee. WE NEED YOU. 

The Bruun’s are sending Easter greetings, Happy May Day, and 
have a great Memorial Day (our regular 4-day weekend for Chapter 
123). We are really looking forward to getting back on the dance floor 
and camping. 

Mary & Dave Bruun 
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I 
t is amazing how it feels to miss so much when your favorite hob-
by has abruptly stopped (camping and square dancing) along with 

meeting with all your friends. We still are not dancing in our area; 
our dance locations will not let us in. Thank goodness for Zoom 

meetings so we can at least talk to family and friends. We hope every-

one is staying healthy. My hip replacement is coming along nicely. I 
am walking 3.5 to 6 miles a day. I feel like I want to go walking. I get 
to see what my neighborhood looks like. I am enjoying looking at all 

the different styles of homes and watching new home construction. 
The Board is looking for two people or two couples to serve on the 

Board. Kathy and I have served on the Board as your treasurer for 10 

years, so we can no longer serve on the Board. We have enjoyed being 
on the Board and getting to meet so many great people, especially at 
the Camporees. We will still be forwarding all the mail to the Secretary 

for filing. We would like to thank the NSDCA for the Camporees al-
lowing us to travel the U.S. and see our country. 

It is hard to think about camping when we are expecting six inches 
of snow tonight (1/30/21) with drifting expected. We live in WI, so it is 

normal to get snow and be cold. 
There is still time to get your dues sent in. For 2021, they are only  

$10 per couple and $6 for a single. Hopefully we can see some of you 

in Rayne. 

Tom & Kathy Nickel 

Tom & Kathy 
Nickel 
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S 
pring and warmer weather are just around the corner so we can 
start getting our RVs ready for camping and dancing. Remem-
ber the best part of camping is to have fun and enjoy all your 
friends so we must stay safe and protect ourselves and others 

we come in contact with by using masks and hand sanitizer. 
As you make plans for your chapter, be sure to include meeting 

new square dancers and inviting them to join you for a weekend of 
camping and dancing. We must all work to increase our membership 
by showing others how much fun we are having. 

Plans are being made for our International Camporee in Rayne LA, 
July 4th through the 8th, with early arrivals on July 2nd and 3rd. We will 
be at the Rayne Civic Center & RV Park, 210 Frog Festival Drive. The 
registration form is in the centerfold of this issue of the TIMES. 

We will start with a 4th of July picnic and continue for the rest of 
the week dancing. Make your reservations now! Camping sites will be 
by chapters and states. If you have special friends you want to camp 
with be sure to list this request with your reservation. 

Stay safe and I will see many of you in July. 
. 
 

Roger Tipps, Membership Secretary 

Roger Tipps 
Membership  

Secretary 

Notes from Your Editor 
 

W 
ell, here we are in 2021, and things are 
slowly changing on the virus front. Vac-
cines have been formulated, tested and 
released for use in inoculating the gen-

eral population, but just what is considered the ‘general population’ var-
ies on a state-by-state basis. Here in Florida, those of us aged 65 or old-
er are fortunate enough to be able to get vaccinated, assuming we can 
get an appointment! The appointment system here in Duval County 
seems to change as often as the direction of the wind; one almost needs 
to research this full-time to make any headway. My wife and I were 
lucky enough to decode one of the systems while it was still in place, 
and with the assistance of some family members (who were nimbler on 

(“Notes” continued on page 10) 
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State & Area Representatives Reports  
 

NSDCA Florida & Pennsylvania State Representative 
Reports  

 

H 
i you all, it’s me again! Here’s hoping you all had a real 
good Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday season safely 
with your family and friends. Most of Florida’s November 
campouts were spent as a social events. 

The Square Wheels (#128) Christmas campout was great: 16 rigs at 
Lake Ocklawaha. We did dance very carefully with masks and gloves. 
Bill Chesnut (squares) and Ann Hadsall (rounds) did a great job keep-
ing the floor full. We even had some advanced dancers; what luck for 
Bill! The Hog Valley Christmas parade was bigger and better than last 
year. There were floats, motorcycles, candy flying all over, and even 
dog treats (Scarlett, a member’s dog, was happy). Ron Imus had the 
fire going the entire campout, and we needed it – the temperatures at 
night were cold! There was no Christmas dinner this year due to the 
virus, but we all had our own special dish; it was different, but safe. 

The Roadrunners (#193) campout at Highland Hammock State Park 
did Christmas in January; you can never get enough Christmas! We 
decorated and had a goofy gift exchange. The hall was closed for danc-
ing, so we went to the 1st United Methodist Church and very carefully 
danced with gloves, sanitizer and whatever it took to be safe. Sam 
Dunn called squares and Chuck Ryall cued rounds. We also had a fire 
the whole campout. All food was prepared on site outside, and there 
was also a Hobo Stew bring-your-own bowl and dig in. There were 
many visitors from other clubs and even some from Canada. It was so 
cold the Canadians thought they were back home! Every year some 
members of the Strawberry Travelers (#153) go to Highland Hammock 
for New Year’s; next year they are trying to be with 193 for the cam-
pout. I hope it works. 

Now here is the Florida health report: Martha Zimmerman and Bob 
Jenkins were hit by a truck going 60 mph on April 1st, 2020. Bob 
came out OK, but Martha had a broken neck was in the hospital for 5 
days. It’s been a slow recovery with rehabilitation. She is doing well 
now, but still in the recovery mode (and fortunately virus free). There’s 
good news, too: Dee Castell is back to work part time, Maxine Thomas 
is now walking with a cane, and Ron Barngrover is coming along fine. 
The bad news: Jim Weismore and Bob Frechette really need your pray-
ers. I don’t have much information; all I know it is really bad. Please 

(Representatives continued on page 26) 
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their keyboard than I was) snagged one of those preciously sought-after 
appointment slots for us. All went well in getting the first injection, and 
hopefully all will go well in getting the second. Of course, getting vac-
cinated is not a guarantee that you won’t fall ill, but if that occurs then 
hopefully the symptoms will be greatly diminished. Unfortunately, the 
vaccine does not preclude you from still being a virus-spreader, so social 
distancing and other preventative measures (like wearing a mask while 
out in public) still need to be followed. 

In spite of the fact that the virus is still rearing its ugly head, the 
square dancing scene in several areas of the country seem to be slowly 
returning from a state of morbidity to one that is slightly active. My 
NSDCA chapter has been camping and dancing for a few months, even 
though the number of attendees is way down from past participation. 
Other chapters around the country are also dancing, and if not that, at 
least getting together to socialize. The campout calendar in this issue is 
greatly expanded from before, but many events are still tentative based 
on how the virus ‘behaves’ in their area, so be sure to contact the noted 
wagonmaster prior to making firm plans. 

As to my prior request for campout recipes, I have received only one 
entry! It’s very difficult to put together a cookbook without more contri-
butions. I know we all have our favorites, so please consider sharing (at 
least) one. And speaking of a lack of contributions, I’ve only had one 
chapter submit information for an article on their caller or cuer (see the 
writeup in Volume 58 Issue 4). One of the things I like the most about 
this newsletter is reading about what other chapters and their members 
are doing. This includes those people that allow our camping experience 
to occur, the callers and cuers. Caller and cuer names are often men-
tioned, but unless you are a member of that particular chapter or have 
had the opportunity to dance to them, you know nothing else about their 
background. On our travels around the country, we’ve danced with a sev-
eral clubs and have enjoyed their fellowship and their callers. Let’s ex-
tend your callers and cuers celebrity beyond their local area and let eve-
ryone know just how great they are. I’ve included a suggested list of 
questions to ask (that previously went out by email) on page 57 of this 
issue. 

As always, please feel free to submit your camping schedules as soon 
as they are finalized or if there is a revision; there is no need to wait until 
the deadline for a new issue of the TIMES. I know many plans are still in 
a state of flux due to ongoing changes with government-mandated rules 
for social-gathering events, but when a date changes (whether an addition 
or cancellation) let me know and the online version will be quickly up-
dated to reflect the modification. 

(“Notes” continued from page 8) 
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Finally, when communicating with me – whether for the “chats”, 
camping schedules, obituaries, lost camper contest or something else, 
please be sure to identify your chapter in the subject line of the email; 
this makes it easier for me to sort things out when assembling the news-
letter. Also include the name of the person writing/submitting any arti-
cle/camping schedule/obituary and their contact information (email and/
or phone number). I sometimes have to follow-up with what is submit-
ted. 

Thank you. Stay safe and healthy! 

Helpful Hints: RV Recall Information 
All commercially produced recreational vehicles, like automobiles, 

are subject to safety recalls. The RV, whether self-powered or towed, is 
a complex system of various manufacturer’s equipment. We’ve had RV 
recalls for the air conditioner/heater thermostat and the fire extinguisher. 
So, how do you find out about these safety issues? 

First, be sure your RV is registered with the manufacturer and they 
have current contact information for you. The RV dealer typically sends 
this information to the manufacturer when you buy a new unit, but if 
you buy your RV second-hand this transfer of information will not auto-
matically occur; you must contact customer support and find out the pro-
cess to ensure your information is properly logged. 

Second, there are several websites you can check, although this must 
be done on a periodic basis. The RV manufacturer typically has a list of 
all the recalls on various models on their website. The US government 
also provides this information, although it is not always easy to find 

what is applicable to your unit. Sites to check are recalls.gov and 

nhtsa.gov. The first site listed does not provide specific recalls per 
se, but provides a link to search for vehicle, tire and other types of re-
calls; in other words, it acts as a front end to nhtsa.gov, where you will 
find specifics on recalls. The nhtsa.gov site allows you to search by 
VIN, vehicle type, tire or equipment, but searching keywords can be 
tricky – so be patient and try lots of variations if at first you are not suc-
cessful. Another website to obtain RV-specific recall information is run 

by the private RV Safety and Education Foundation, rvsef.com. 
Look for “RV Recalls” under the ‘About’ drop-down menu on the top 

banner. Recognize the recall list on rvsef.com only lists some recent 
recalls and is not all-inclusive, but there is also a significant amount of 
general information available that should be useful for the new and ex-
perienced RVer on this website. 
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We Remember Our Friends 
As we all get older, the certainty of an empty position in our squares be-
comes a recurring reality. We’ve shared good times, great dancing, won-
derful food and hours of chats and laughter around flickering campfires. 
It’s no surprise that we occasionally need to include some of those dear 
to us in this newsletter column. 
 

William Arch (#014) 
Bill was born August 20, 1943 in Chicago, IL, and 

passed on to eternal rest on November 12, 2020. On July 
25, 1992 William Frank Arch entered into Holy Matrimony 
with Charlene Van Cura Woznicki. 

Bill was a proud Veteran serving in the Air Force. He 
worked for the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of 
Greater Chicago from 1991 and retired in 2006. 

Bill enjoyed square dancing and camping all over the United States. 
In 2019 Bill and Cherie square danced at the Alaska Festival in Fair-
banks, AK. Proud members of Dudes ’n Dolls from 1992 -2005, Ocean-
waves Square Dance Club in Lombard from 2006 - present, and Black-
hawk Crosstrailers, joining the NSDCA in 2014. Bill, along with Cherie 
had been serving as Secretaries for the Illinois State Board.   

We will miss Bill’s willingness to dance when called upon, whether it 
be a demo for a nursing home, or following our caller for a street dance; 
your place in our square, your seat at the fire, and your devotion to all 
things square dance.           Submitted by Sally Foley 

 

Joyce Gatzke (#002) 
Joyce Gatzke, of West Bend, WI, went to her eternal 

home on Monday October 12, 2020 at the age of 87. Joyce 
was born in Auburn, Fond du Lac County. She worked at 
Regal Ware in Kewaskum until she met her future husband, 
whom she married on February 20, 1955. Joyce and Lloyd 
Gatzke were blessed with six children: five sons and a 
daughter. 

Lloyd and Joyce loved to travel around the United States and interna-
tionally. Together they were blessed to experience the people and cul-
ture of 12 different countries outside the U.S. Joyce’s favorite trip was 
to Australia. Among Joyce’s other interests were square dancing (she 
was a member of  Pine Tree (#002) for 20 years), camping, window 
shopping, quilting and an abundance of volunteer work. Joyce was 
proud of her family and instilled in each of them the desire to volunteer 
and to help others. 

Joyce is survived by her loving husband of 65 years, six children, 
seven grandchildren and ten great-grandchildren. 

Submitted by Tricia Chartier 
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Remember, if you would like someone included/remembered in this section, please let us know 
their name, important dates, chapter name and number, and one or two important things about 
them. And please provide a high-resolution photo if one is available. Thank you. 

& 

That’s YOU...!    
This is your organization and you are its HEART.  

In June our BOARD will have 2 vacant seats.   
Please consider how you can help keep us going! 

There is a place for your unique skills and abilities. 
Contact John Ide (352) 208-5980 

The NSDCA was incorporated in 1964 but has had Camporees since 
1958. Lebanon, Tennessee would have been our 63rd Camporee, only 
the second one in our long history to be cancelled.  We have a rich her-
itage of fun, family and fellowship along with the dancing and hope to 
keep our past traditions.  Each year, our membership has grown small-
er, including the number of members willing or able to help with the 
tasks required to run the NSDCA.  Even though the available help has 
decreased to merely a handful, the expectation from all of our mem-
bers is to have the NSDCA remain viable and active, to host events 
that are fun and enjoyable, and our dancing and camping experiences 
continue. We appeal to all of you to consider the various opportunities 
to volunteer some of your time, your abilities and skills to keep the 
NSDCA strong.  There are numerous opportunities, including national 
Board positions (two openings in 2021), state and area representatives, 
nominating committee, staff and various other positions.  If you don’t 
see your skill listed but you’d like to help, please contact one of the 
national Board members. Your willingness is encouraged and will be 
much appreciated. 
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014 Blackhawk Crosstrailers; Illinois 
Winter months here in Illinois and 

no camping, but camping season is not 
far off with our first camp out coming 
in May. And we are ready! 

We are, as of this writing still 
moving forward with the Illinois State 
Camporee June 3-6, 2021 (see page 
31). Get your registration in now. We 
have loads of fun to share with our fel-
low camper/dancers. 

On a sad note, Bill Arch passed away in November 2020. The picture 
above is a tribute to both Bill and Cheri’s devotion to all things square 
dance (Bill is at the far right and Cheri is to Bill’s left). You will be 
missed Bill! 

Bob & Sally Foley; barksnpaws42@gmail.com; 815-275-1567 
045 Penn Dixie Square Campers; Pennsylvania 

Unfortunately, there is very little to report. Our entire camping sea-
son was canceled last year and this year is not looking very promising. 
We are not listing any campouts in this issue of the TIMES but will send 
our schedule to the web site when and if we get it set. The vaccination 
availability in Pennsylvania and Maryland is not very clear yet and many 
of our members are only going out when it is absolutely necessary. So 
far, I have not heard of any of our club members getting the virus but I 
believe that is because they are doing their best to avoid contact with an-
yone who may be infected. Hopefully we will be able to get our vaccina-
tions soon and begin to get back to some semblance of normal. 

If any of you happen to be traveling through Pennsylvania this sum-
mer feel free to contact me or our president/wagon master, Elizabeth 
Powell, to find out if we are going to be camping/dancing while you are 
here. I can be reached at 717-349-2298 or by email at  
jmongiovi@centurylink.net. Elizabeth can be reached at 240-271-8106 
or ephiker@hotmail.com. 

Hope to see you soon at a dance or around a campfire soon. 
Jim Mongiovi; 717-349-2298; jmongiovi@centurylink.net 

085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 
Here in Colorado we had a great camping season. One of the high-

lights was a campout in North Platte, Nebraska, where we went tanking 
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 Chats ….. 

down the river in horse tanks. We had 
to cancel one campout in May and the 
Christmas party. We have a good-
looking camping season coming up: 
May 10-13 at McC Ranch; June 15-
18 at Livermore; July 13-16 at Akron; 
August ??? at Jacks Gulch; September 
14-17 at Drake Co; and October ??? 
See the details as they develop on-line 
and in the camping section of this newsletter. Come to Colorado and join 
in.                                      

Ron Skaley; 970-381-5642; rskaley@msn.com 
106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 

S—saving a spot for you in our square 
Q—quickly dancing with new friends 
U—“u” are welcome to join our group 
A—always ready to offer a yellow rock 
R—“r” you ready to dance? 
E—everybody welcome 
 
U—ultimate fun dancing with friends 
P—positively the best weekend ever 
S—“sashay” down our way & join the festivities! 

Kathy Engel; kathye@kuhncom.net 
116 Camping Squares; Kansas 

We continue being safe and have cancelled all our winter activities as 
well as our Christmas dance. Hopefully things will start getting better 
soon! 

We are planning spring activities and will have them if it is safe to do 
so. No activities are planned for March, but April has a Gold District 
South Central Spring Festival at the Sedgwick County Research & Ex-
tension Center (7001 W 21st St) in Wichita, KS on April 9 and 10. There 
will be no camping. 

Also mark your calendars for our first campout - the annual Hobo 
Stew Dance and campout at Lake Afton County Park, beginning Thurs-
day, April 22nd through Sunday, April 25th. Sheldon Lawrence will be 
calling the dance on Saturday evening. On May 13th—16th we will be 
camping at the Sunflower RV Park in McPherson, KS. We will attend 
their May Days Festival and tour the Opry House. Check for details in 
the campouts section of this newsletter. 

(“Chats” continued on page 16) 
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 Chats ….. 

Anyone in the area is always welcome to join us! For more infor-
mation, contact Marty & Frank Golden at 316-943-4137,  
fmgolden9515@sbcglobal.net. 

Cheryl Ferris; marshfur@att.net; 316-640-4273 
119 Wander Yonders; Wyoming 

Thank goodness, the days are slowly getting longer. I cannot wait for 
spring to arrive! We sure would welcome some snow in our area; it has 
been very dry this year. I am sure you have all heard about the fires 
we’ve been having in Colorado and Wyoming this past year. 

At our last meeting in November, with a potluck preceding business 
(one always thinks better on a full stomach!) we held elections of offic-
ers. The current officers agreed to serve for another year. 

We are thankful that president Leo Fergel, vice president Tom Mat-
son, treasurer Sharon Matson, and secretary Rhonda Buescher, will re-
main in their positions for another year. We appreciate these members 
and everything that they do to keep our club viable. We all certainly ap-
preciate Diana Fergel for all the organization tasks that she takes care of. 
Without her communications we would not know when or where we are 
supposed to be! 

We also set up the calendar for 2021. We are not sure if we will be 
able to do them all with the COVID-19 restrictions and safety concerns 
for all of us. We cannot wait until we can get back to square dancing and 
camping out with all our friends. We did hear that the non-camping 
Laramie Club, which meets at the Quadra Dangle Club, will also have a 
dance on February 6th. I am wondering if we will remember how to 
dance. Maybe we will need some brush up lessons!  

I think that we will find the campgrounds fuller than before the 
COVID-19 crisis. A lot of people have found that they can travel with 
their families and still be able to put some distance between them and 
others. Us “old-timers” experienced this a long time ago, and what a bet-
ter way than to go dancing and camping with your friends. 

Our club members have been extremely fortunate to stay well and are 
looking forward to our first campout in Laramie Wyoming over the Me-
morial Day weekend, May 27-30. 

Club contacts are Leo or Diana Fergel. You may reach them at  
303-635-7312 or lfergel@bresnan.net. 

Nell Coffey; 303-823-6096 
123 Swing-N-Travelers; Illinois 

On a nearly perfect October weekend, ten units of the Swing-N-
Travelers made their way to the Arrowhead Acres Campground near 

(“Chats” continued from page 15) 
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 Chats ….. 
Clinton, IL, a great campground with a super-friendly staff. We had 
wonderful weather which we used to full advantage. Isn’t it great to be 
outside without the mosquitos? We traveled into Clinton for a meal at 
Ted’s Garage. Had some excitement when some lady did the carryout 
process but got struck by a pickup truck crossing the road to get back 
home. There was a First Responder in the restaurant and he tore out of 
the place to give her assistance. Two firetrucks, three ambulances and 
several more police cars … it took a while to find a way out of the park-
ing lot. 
The craft for the women 
was making a snowflake 
from plastic clothes hang-

ers (→); quite innovative. 
The men’s craft was trying 
to fix the most perfect 
campfire yet this year. We 
also enjoyed eating, of 
course, and celebrated one of our member dancer’s 88th birthday with 
lots of cake. 

We held a games day of Bean 
Bags which pitted some old-timers 
against some that didn’t have much 
experience in this endeavor. It seems 
experience isn’t always the decider; 
the winners were a mix of both. Dave, 
Kitty, Naoma and Barry came out on top (see above picture). 

The COVID-covered square dance was extra special. We had two of 
the most experienced callers that are still active in Illinois: Howard 
Hartsock and Ozzie Pearl. They entertained our club and half the 
campground. We had newbies moving to the beat by the end of the even-
ing. It feels great to enjoy the pleasures of square dancing again. Ozzie 
ended the evening with a rousing rendition of the Hokey Pokey. 

Not much was going on in November or December; many of our 
group go to Texas and we meet once a month when we can all remem-
ber! 

Now, donning my hat as NSDCA Publicity Director, if you haven’t 
signed up for the International Camporee in Rayne, LA, please do it this 
week. Our team has worked hard to put together a wonderful experience, 
but you know, the more the merrier! Come on down, we’ll have a great 
time. 

Bill Baker and Kitty Baker; grandebill@grics.net; 309-696-1948 
(“Chats” continued on page 18) 
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128 Square Wheels; Florida 
Ho Ho Ho, and a belated Merry Christmas from the Square Wheels! 
On December 4-6, 2020, 16 couples of our square and round dancing 

group once again got to experience the fun and fellowship of camping 
together at Lake Ocklawaha. It was the equivalent of a “sight for sore 
eyes” to be able to be together once again with the friends that we haven’t 
been able to see since February this year. Only about half of our group 
was there to dance - with face masks on - and the others were just there 
because they were hungry to be together. 

Ron Imus spear-
headed bonfires begin-
ning Thursday night for 
the early arrivals. They 
were big and beautiful, 
especially when Don 
MacGregor added 
some pixie dust to turn 
the flames into wonder-
ful colors! 

Deciding to exercise caution, we did not choose to eat the typical 
awesome Christmas feast that Jay and Teri Peck usually spearhead, and 
instead feasted on our own. 

Bill Chesnut called and Ann Hadsall cued for us - we had two squares 
one time each evening, and six couples round dancing to beautiful music. 
Ann demonstrated two new songs - a two-step called “Shut up!” and a 
waltz called “An Old-fashioned Girl Like You.” They were both lovely. 
Bill found himself with a floor of advanced dancers a couple of times and 
he put them right through their paces. Mary Chesnut provided clear face 
shields which worked out great for the dancers. We felt so happy to see 
Dee Casteel again, still wearing a stiff brace on her right arm where it was 
so badly broken in her truck accident earlier this year. She and Jim Weis-
more were just as lovely as always round dancing. And you should see 
Dee’s beautiful new red pickup truck! 

On Saturday morning we got in our trucks and headed to the thrift 
shop and the Hog Valley Christmas parade. The sirens from the fire truck 
and the police car were heard long before the parade marched into sight. 
It was the longest parade I have seen in the six years we have been attend-
ing. The gifts of candy (and dog treats) were plentiful. John and Mary 
Burzo won (as they usually do) one of the door prizes offered by the Hog 

(“Chats” continued from page 17) 
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Valley group. I really appreciated Mary loving on our Rottweiler, Scar-
lett, as we sat around the campfire. A few of us have lost our pets in the 
past year. Sorry to all those who experienced that sadness. 

The fifty-fifty winners for the weekend were Jim Weismore and Jay 
Peck - good for them! 

Our Square Wheels general meeting was held Saturday afternoon. 
Our camping schedule for next year was revised and since the meeting it 
has been revised again, thanks to the folks who plugged us into a Febru-
ary camping location: a new-to-us park in Madison, FL. It will be time 
for a new slate of officers for the Square Wheels in the spring. Don and 
Sherry MacGregor are stepping down as presidents and Laura and Den-
nis Ramsey are stepping down as secretaries. Gail and Gary LaRue re-
signed as vice president as of the general membership meeting. It is time 
to step up to the plate. So far, Wayne and Debbie Miller have volun-
teered to serve as vice presidents. If no one else runs against them they 
will be a shoo-in! 

Our first camping weekend of 2021 was mid-January at Eagles Roost 
in Lake Park, GA. We had 
seven rigs attend, which just 
gave us enough for a 
square. Everyone arrived on 
Friday to blustery winds 
and rain, but by late after-
noon the weather cleared 
and it was rather nice, 
though cold. We all got together early Friday evening and went to dinner 
at the Farm House restaurant. Afterwards, we met at the hall for some 
square dancing with Bill Chesnut and rounds by Ann Hadsall. Bill chal-
lenged us with his calling by throwing in some advanced calls just to 
keep us on our toes. After dancing we sat around and socialized. 

Saturday morning everyone did their own thing that included the flea 
market or shopping, and after lunch we got together and played the Mar-
bles and Jokers game. Later we all went to the Cowboy Steak House for 
dinner. There were some challenges when Bill had a glass of ice water 
spilled on him by his waitress. Then we gathered in the hall for more 
square and round dancing, followed by a time for relaxing and socializ-
ing. A campfire was planned, but it was even too cold to gather around a 
roaring fire. We all packed up Sunday morning and headed off after a 
memorable weekend. We’ll do it again in February at the Ragan Family 
Campground in Madison, Florida. See the calendar for future campout 

(“Chats” continued on page 20) 
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details. 
Let’s remember those who have not been well enough to dance. 

Maxine Thomas is still recovering from her hurt ankles. Dennis Ramsey 
is having a second knee replacement in January. Dee Casteel is still not 
completely recovered. Tom Herscha had stents put in the week before 
the camping weekend. Sherry MacGregor is still having after-effects 
from her earlier COVID virus experience. There may be others we are 
not aware of. Continue your praying for health and happiness in the up-
coming year. 

Laura Ramsey, Secretary; ramseydp@comcast.net 
Don and Sherry MacGregor, Presidents; dmacgr@comcast.net;  

904-314-7210 
149 Bayou Square-A-Rounds; Louisiana 

Our November campout was held at Colfax RV Park in Colfax, LA. 
We had 9 rigs and 3 walk-ons all arriving on Thursday. There were three 
cancellations due to various reasons. One couple, Bob and Susie Luttrell, 
lost their camper when hurricane Laura passed thru Louisiana. They are 
in the process of finding another one so they can continue to make the 
campouts. The weather was perfect, and after everyone staying close to 
home with the COVID-19 pandemic and three hurricanes, hitting in vari-
ous areas of the state they were anxious to see everyone and enjoy some 
square dancing. There was a lot of visiting at various campsites all day 
Thursday. 

Friday was another day spent with socializing and enjoying the beau-
tiful weather. A social was held at the clubhouse in the afternoon and we 
were all able to catch up on the year since our April and September cam-
pouts had been cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Ted Kennedy 
called our dance Friday night and sang gospel songs between tips. Our 
cuer, Jack Pointer, was unable to come until Saturday due to RV issues. 
Jack was able to make the Saturday Thanksgiving luncheon, conduct the 
meeting and cue for the dance that night. Our chefs, Bruce and Barbara 
Bordelon, did a fantastic job preparing fried turkeys. Sides were fur-
nished by other members of the club and as usual we all indulged a little 
too much. After lunch we were entertained by our newly discovered 
“Magician”! Jack Pointer, it turns out, had some “magic” to show us 
with some card tricks and number tricks. We were all pleasantly enter-
tained! 

We are saddened by the loss of Betty LaCroix, wife of Hoppy, long-
time members. 

We hope to see you July 4th—8th at the National Camporee in Rayne, 

(“Chats” continued from page 19) 
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LA. We also have scheduled campouts in Livingston on February 26-27 
and in Colfax on April 23-24. 

Carolyn Barger; carbarger@bellsouth.net 
193 Florida RoadRunner Squares; Florida 

Hello again to all our wonderful dancers and friends. As I am writing 
this, we are starting out a new year with hopes that our old nemesis 
COVID-19 will soon be in the history books. Let us hope we never open 
a book like that again! 

After our Chapter’s December Christmas Party was canceled, John 
and I were able to visit and dance with Chapter 128 (Square Wheels) 
and Chapter 153 (Strawberry Travelers) at each of their Christmas Party 
weekends. We always have a great time dancing and camping with all 
the Chapters in the NSDCA, and we still have quite a few more to get 
to! 
Our January camp/dance weekend in Highlands Hammock State Park 
was a great success. 
Even though they did 
not have their rec hall 
open to the public, we 
were able to dance to 
Sam Dunn’s great 
calling and Chuck 
Ryall’s awesome 
rounds in Sam’s 
church’s fellowship 
hall. Many thanks to 
Sam for making that 
available to us. At our State 
Park weekends we always 
schedule our dancing in the 
daytime and have mornings 
for hiking the beautiful 
trails in the park and eve-
nings around the campfire 

(→). We began our week-
end with a wiener roast and 
s’mores over a great camp-
fire. What fun it was to re-
connect with all our friends, even though the temperatures dipped into 
the 50’s. Hey...we are Floridians and that’s cold to us. It was great to be 

(“Chats” continued on page 22) 
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together again. 
We were delighted to welcome some NSDCA visitors (from Canada, 

Hugh and Willie Pillon; and Wabash Valley Wheel Arounds, IN (#196), 
Caller Sheila Terhune & husband Conrad) as well as six of Sam’s local 
followers, to our Saturday afternoon dance. Hugh and Willie as well as 
Sheila and Conrad also joined us for our Hobo Stew Dinner and camp-
fire later that night. Thanks to them for the visit, please come back again 
anytime! We were able to dance two squares on the floor with face 
shields and masks and regular hand sanitizing. 

By the time you read this, we will have co-camped with Chapter 153, 
Strawberry Travelers, in Bushnell, FL at Red Oaks RV Resort for the 
Valentine’s weekend. This month we are back at Highlands Hammock 
State Park in Sebring, FL. Any time you are in the area, please swing by 
and camp and/or dance with us. Our dance will again be at Sam Dunn’s 
church in Avon Park with Sam Dunn calling, of course, and Chuck Ryall 
cueing. We will be watching for you! 

Lastly, I would be remiss if I did not remind you that the 63rd 
NSDCA International Camporee in Rayne, Louisiana is being planned 
and we need everyone to get registered. Two extra days of fun were add-
ed to the camporee this year beginning with a 4th of July Picnic to kick it 
off.  At this writing everything is coming together, so please start your 
plans to be there.  The NSDCA is working hard to put together a spec-
tacular event for all! 

Check out our schedule in this issue and as always, “We hope to see 
you in a square somewhere!” 

Chapter 193’s website: www.whirlaways.org/rr_193_index.html 
Dolly Ide; dloutz9504@outlook.com; 352-598-7162 

196 Wabash Valley Wheel Arounds; IN 
As I’m writing this, it is now the New Year we have all been waiting 

for. Our Club’s camping adventures the last half of 2020 were very 
pleasant experiences after a rough start the first half of the year with 
many cancellations. Some of us are now waiting out the winter in warm-
er climates and some of us are huddled in the north. We are all looking 
forward to the many good times we hope are coming our way in the 
Spring of 2021. We have already scheduled our first outing in April and 
are looking forward to renewing our friendships around the campfire. 

We gathered in August at a privately owned, family-friendly 
campground in Crawfordsville, IN. The owners of Sugar Creek 
Campground made us feel very welcome and provided us with a covered 
pavilion with picnic tables to have our meals and dances under with lots 

“(Chats” continued from page 21) 
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of sanitation and mask protocol. It was especially good to be dancing to 
our caller, Sheila Terhune, again even though many of us were a bit 
rusty. 

In September we ventured into Amish Country in Shipshewana, IN. 
Some attended flea markets, auctions, shopping villages and just took in 
the sights driving around the country observing a slower way of life. 
Some even stopped at some Amish yard sales! One afternoon was spent 
doing lunch and a play at a local venue. The more adventuresome took a 
bike ride on a trail to a nearby town for an ice cream treat. One evening 
meal was shared with an Amish family enjoying the meal prepared by 
them and hearing about their way of life. They even graciously allowed 
us to square dance a tip with them. One of the evenings we were able to 
dance some square, rounds, and even a few lines with a guest caller and 
cuer from the area, Rich and Carolyn McCoy. 

In October we held our annual Camporee at the Park County Cov-
ered Bridge Festival in Rockville, IN. Unfortunately, the Festival had 
been cancelled but we found drives through the fall foliage still a big hit. 
We also were able to spend more quality time together around the camp-
fire just enjoying the fellowship of being together. 2020 has definitely 
been a year to cause us to stop and think about what is really important 
in this life. 

Please join us if you are in our area in the coming year. We will do 
our best to make you feel welcome. As we go forward into 2021 we 
wish all of you good health, good times, and God’s Blessings. We also 
ask you to keep in prayer two campers from our club currently fighting 
through cancer diagnoses and all the leadership of our great country. 

Karen Gerbers; 260-403-4846; dkgerbers1@gmail.com 
 
198 Crossfire Campers; Tennessee 

Crossfire Campers had a “camping only” campout in September in 
Crossville, TN. Some of us participated in a couple hikes as part of the 
Cumberland County Hiking Marathon. We had visitors which did join 
our Chapter. We are very excited. 

Some of us joined Campers & Dancers (#152) for a “camping only” 
campout in Somerville, AL in October where the weather was beautiful 
and a great time was had. 

We pray by the time we resume our campout schedule in April danc-
ing will be back in full swing. We plan to support local clubs in 2021 
who have suffered with this pandemic and look forward to seeing our 
square dancing family. 

(“Chats” continued on page 24) 
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Praying everyone stays safe and healthy throughout the winter 
months. 

Presidents Ruth & Chuck Osborn; 518-859-0734;  
RUDancing5678@gmail.com 

“(Chats” continued from page 23) 

Feedback from Readers 
 
Regarding the article on page 49 in Volume 59 #1 “An Inexpensive 
Home Freezer Monitor,” Bill Baker (#123) had this suggestion: 
 
I enjoyed your simple trick to know if your freezer was working while 
you are gone.  I have a simpler one that shows failure or partial failure. 
 
In a clear plastic glass, freeze water most of the way up in glass. After 
frozen, place a quarter on top of the ice.  When you return, look at the 
quarter.  If on top, no problems; if partially down the glass but still not 
to the bottom, your freezer was off for a period of time but did not fully 
thaw; and if the quarter is on the bottom, the freezer fully thawed. 

Board of Directors Nominee—Martha Zimmerman 

The NDSCA Board of Directors nominee Martha Zimmerman has been 
square dancing since 1983 and started square dance camping in 1991. 
She was President of the FANSDC (Florida Association of NSDCA) in 
2000 and 2008. In those days one had to sequentially serve one term for 
each of the Board positions, so it would take 6 
years on the Board to become a President. She 
was on the NSDCA Board from 2007 to 2015 as 
Secretary, Vice President and President. She en-
joys being on the Board and helping the Square 
Dance Association. Several years ago Martha 
met  Bob Jenkins who told her he would like to 
be married to her; she said “yes” and they have 
been happy ever since. It will be a great pleasure 
to be on the Board again. 
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The object of the NSDCA shall be to provide an opportunity for and 
to encourage those interested in square dancing and camping to: 
a) Combine these two activities for mutual enjoyment. 
b) Permit each member the opportunity of sharing in the responsibility 

of membership. 
c) Promote interest in square dancing and camping. 
d) Promote Square Dance Camporees as may be decided upon by the 

membership. 
[Reference NSDCA By-Laws as amended June 2018 Article II]  

2021 International Camporee Date of Chapter  
Representatives and Annual Membership Meetings 

 

Tuesday, July 6 
Meetings: Board/Staff/Representatives & Chapter Contacts 
 
Thursday, July 8 
Annual General Meeting 
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The lost camper in the Winter issue was in the lower 
left side of Bob & Laura Boucher’s TP’d new RV on 
page 19.  For that issue’s contest there were 31 en-
tries, of which  30 were correct. Congratulations to 
Al & Charlene Fahsbender of Chapter 123, Swing-N-

Travelers (IL) for winning the Winter issue’s contest; your 2021 NSDCA 
membership fee will be waived. 

Please keep sending in your answers and remember that we’ll have a 
special recognition and award at the July 2021 Camporee at Rayne, LA 
for the chapter with the most entries. 

Even though they were found, our previously lost campers, Tony  & 
Lou Bergett  (in the station wagon with their gear stowed on their car’s 
roof, bringing up the tail of the caravan) have once again made a wrong 
turn and lost their way on their way to Rayne, LA  (see the Summer 2019 
issue for background on the caravan and images of each traveler). Please 
see if you can locate them and give them directions to get back to the 
caravan so they make it to the 2021 Camporee in Rayne on time.  

Remember, you can’t win if you don’t enter. This is your newsletter! 
Good luck! Send your answer no later than April 30th either: 1) via email 
to NSDCAtimes@gmail.com or 2) by regular mail to Ken Shacter, 
5418 Weller Place, Jacksonville, FL 32211 . Please provide the page 
number and where on the page our wayward campers are located. Simp-
ly providing something like “on the bottom of page 2” is insufficient; 
however, something like “on the bottom of page 2 immediately above 
the page number” or “on the bottom of page 2 below the ad for badges” 
gives a good indication you have properly located our campers.  

Be sure to include your Chapter number and name regardless of the 
way you choose to communicate. Thank you. 

send cards. Their addresses is in that beautiful brochure I give you at 
every state Camporee. 

That’s all I have for now. I sure hope the next report will be full 
laughing, dancing and do se dos. 

Your Florida State Representative, John & Mary Burzo 
 

P 
ennsylvania NSDCA clubs have distributed their camping 
schedules for 2021.  The PA State Camporee is scheduled for 
June 4th-6th outside of Loysville, PA.  All NSDCA members 
are welcome.  Reservations are through the campground not-

ed in our flyer (see page 35 of this issue).  
Your Pennsylvania State Representative, Park & Kathy Bierbower 

(Representatives continued from page 9) 
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Sweet Creamed Corn Bread 
     

Ingredients: 
1 can (14.75 oz.) cream-style corn 
3/4 cup yellow corn meal 
1 large egg 
1 cup all-purpose flour 
2 Tbsp. vegetable oil or melted butter 
1/2 cup sour cream 
1/2 cup milk 
1/3 cup sugar 
3 tsp. baking powder 
 
Steps 
1) Pre-heat oven to 425oF. 
2) Grease a 9” square pan/casserole dish (or larger) and set aside. 
3) Combine flour, corn meal, sugar and baking powder in a medium-

sized bowl. 
4) Whisk together milk, sour cream, egg, creamed corn and oil/butter 

in a second (small-sized) bowl. 
5) Fold wet ingredients into dry ingredients until well combined. 
6) Pour batter into prepared pan. 
7) Bake for 30 minutes or until set and golden brown on top. 
8) Cool slightly before cutting into squares. 
 
Serves 9—12 pieces: ~162 calories/serving (based on 10 pieces). 
Nutritional information listed below is using 2% milk, low fat sour 
cream, Spenda® vs. sugar, and oil vs. butter. 
 

Total fat:  5 g  Total carbs: 24 g  Sugars:  3 g 
Saturated fat: 1 g  Protein:  4 g  Dietary fiber: 1 g 
Sodium:  153 mg Potassium: 65 mg Vitamin A: 3% 
Vitamin C: 1%  Calcium:  3%  Iron:   2%  
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These two pages are reserved for next 
year’s Camporee Registration. 
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These two pages are reserved for next 
year’s Camporee Registration. 
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Chapter  Campouts  

 

The following listings are believed to be accurate. The starting date of the event 
is Friday unless otherwise noted. Due to the nationwide disruption of group ac-
tivities because of the COVID-19 pandemic, campouts or other listed events 
may have been cancelled due to local conditions. Those entries that have been 
reported as cancelled are still in the list but have been struck out (e.g., infor-
mation). Please check with the noted contact(s) to confirm the status of the 
event before making your plans to attend. Thank you. Please note a “linear cal-
endar” of the events is on page 50. (current as of 2021/01/31) 

March 2021 
March 11h → 14th (starts Thursday) 

193 Florida RoadRunner Squares; Florida 
Highlands Hammock State Park; 

5931 Hammock Rd, Sebring, FL 
All weekends begin with an “Early Bird Thursday” & end w/Sunday Breakfast 
Pre-registration required 

Contact John Ide; 352-208-5980 
 

March 19th → 20th 
128 Square Wheels; Florida 

Red Oaks RV Resort; 
5551 SW 18th Terrace, Bushnell, FL; 352-793-7117 

Rate is $30; Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 
 

March 19th → 21st 
152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 

Roaring Pines Campground; 
83 Roaring Pines Rd, Somerville, AL 

Hank Sweetman; hanksweetman@gmail.com; 615-406-6917 
 

April 2021 
 

April 8th → 11th (starts Thursday) 
193 Florida RoadRunner Squares; Florida 

Joy RV Resort; 
245 Flamingo Rd., Cocoa, FL; 321-631-0305 

All weekends begin with an “Early Bird Thursday” & end w/Sunday Breakfast 

Louise Woodward; 722-577-3882 
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Chapter Campouts—continued 
April 9th → 10th 

116 Camping Squares of Kansas; Kansas 
Kansas State Research and Extension - Sedgwick County; 

7001 W 21st St, Wichita, KS 
There is no camping at this event. 

Marty & Frank Golden; 316-943-4137,  
     fmgolden9515@sbcglobal.net 
 

April 9th → 11th 
152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 

Florence Marina State Park; 
218 Florence Rd, Omaha, GA; 220-635-6870 or  
 800-864-6870 

George & Cil Herndon; 334-740-0649 
 

April 16th → 17th 
128 Square Wheels; Florida 

Lake Ocklawaha RV Park 
15991 NE 243rd Place Road, Ft. McCoy, FL;  
 352-546-5500 

Rate is $29.70 including all taxes; Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 
 

April 16th → 18th 
153 Strawberry Travelers; Florida 

Southern Palms RV Park; 
1 Avocado Lane, Eustis, FL; 352-357-8882 

Stu Hall; stuartehall@yahoo.com 
 

April 22nd → 25th (starts Thursday) 
116 Camping Squares of Kansas; Kansas 

Lake Afton (west side) 
24610 39th St. West, Goddard, KS 

Hobo Stew Dance with Sheldon Lawrence calling on Saturday evening. 

Marty & Frank Golden; 316-943-4137,  
    fmgolden9515@sbcglobal.net 
 

 
 
 
 

(Campouts continued on page 40) 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
April 23rd → 24th 

149 Bayou Square-A-Rounds; Louisiana 
Colfax RV Park; 

150 Control House Road; Colfax, LA; 318-627-2640 
Caller: Ted Kennedy; Cuer: Jack & Christa Gail Pointer 

Jack & Christa Gail Pointer; jackpointer@charter.net;  
     225-294-2118 
 

April 23rd → 25th 
123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 

Galesburg East Campground; 
1081 E U.S. Hwy. 150; Knoxville, IL 61448 @ 309-289-2267 
Reservations required by April 9  

Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 
 

April 30th → May 2nd 
106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 

White Oak Campground; 
3156 White Oak Rd. Strasburg, PA; 717-687-6207 

Paul Willis; pwcwwillis@embarqmail.com; 717-414-4518 
 

May 2021 
May 6th → 9th (starts Thursday) 

193 Florida RoadRunner Squares; Florida 
Whispering Palms RV Resort; 

10305 US Hwy 1, Sebastian, FL; 722-589-3481 
All weekends begin with an “Early Bird Thursday” & end w/Sunday Breakfast 

Louise Woodward; 722-577-3882 
 

May 10th → 13th (starts Monday) 
085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 

McC Ranch 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Dick & Sharon Gurney; 970-405-8390 or Barry & Jan Bartrum; 
    970-302-6785 
 

May 13th → 16th (starts Thursday) 
116 Camping Squares of Kansas; Kansas 

Sunflower RV Park; 
1050 W. Kansas St., McPherson KS 

We will attend their ‘May Days’ Festival and tour the Opry House. 

Marty & Frank Golden; 316-943-4137,  
     fmgolden9515@sbcglobal.net 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
May 14th → 15th 

014 Blackhawk Crosstrailers; Illinois 
Leisure Lake Campgrounds; 

Rock Falls, IL 
Caller: Bob Asp 

Bob Asp; 815-262-9080 
 

May 14th → 16th 
031 Badger Rovers; Wisconsin 

Token Creek Campground; 
62009 US Hwy 51, Deforest, WI; 608-224-3730 or 
https://www.countyofdane.com/lwrd/parks/token_creek.aspx 

Make your own reservation 

David Lust; 608-289-7582; davidlust@ymail.com 
 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
Navarre Beach Camping Resort; 

9201 Navarre Parkway, Navarre, FL; 888-639-2188 
Make your own reservation 

Larry & Paula Boone; 205-529-2245 
Wilbur & Judy Hester; 205-616-1472 
 

May 21st → 22nd 
128 Square Wheels; Florida 

Southern Oaks RV Resort; 
14240 SE Hwy 441, Summerfield, FL; 352-347-2550 

Rate is $34, subject to change; Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 
 

May 21st → 23rd 
001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 

Otter Lake Camp Resort; 
1639 Marshalls Creek Rd, East, Stroudsburg, PA;  
570-223-0123 

Ron & Pauline Vande Vrede; vandevrede@optonline.net;  
    973-343-3152 
 

May 27th → 30th (Starts Thursday, Memorial Day weekend) 
119 Wander Yonders; WY 

Quadra Dangle Club; 
3905 E Grays Gable Road, Laramie, WY 

Leo & Diana Fergel; lfergel@bresnan.net; 307-631-1605 

(Campouts continued on page 42) 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
May 28th → 31st (Memorial Day weekend) 

068 Wandering Wheels; MN 
Isanti County Fairgrounds; Cambridge, MN 
Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 
 

123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL  
 Marshall-Putnam Fairgrounds, 915 University Ave., Henry, IL 

Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 
 

June 2021 
 

June 3
rd

 → 6
th

 
Illinois State Camporee 
014 Blackhawk Crosstrailers; Illinois 

Pecatonica, IL Fairgrounds 
Pecatonica, IL 

Bob Asp; 815-262-9080 
 

June 4th → 6th 
Pennsylvania State NSDCA Camporee 

Paradise Stream Family Campground; 
693 Paradise Stream Rd, Loysville, PA; 717-789-2117 

Tell the staff you are with the NSDCA PA State Camporee 
Good Sam attendees will receive a discount on their camping fee 

Park Bierbower; ScoutGuyOne@gmail.com; 717-300-5111 
 

106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 
Paul Willis; pwcwwillis@embarqmail.com; 717-414-4518 

 

123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 
NSDCA Illinois Camporee; 

Winnebago County Fairgrounds; 
500 West 1st Street; Pecatonica, IL 

Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 
 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
Logan Landing RV & Cabin Resort 

1036Bear Bryant Rd, Alpine, AL; 256-268-0045 
Make your own reservation 

Kevin & Tina Cozard; 205-928-2618 
Barry & Joyce Herndon; 205-559-2312 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
June 11th → 13th 

 

001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 
Appalachian RV Campground; 

60 Motel Dr., Shartlesville, PA; 877-570-2267 
Paul & Susan Schwarz; susanjaneschwarz@gmail.com;  
    610-505-5192 

 

June 15th → 18th 
085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 

Livermore 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Ron & Sue Skaley; 970-381-5642 or Dennis & Randa Huey;  
    970-405-2762 

 

June 18th → 20th 
031 Badger Rovers; Wisconsin 

Buffalo Lake Camping Resort 
555 Lake Avenue, Montello, WI; 608-297-2915 

Make your own reservation 
This is Father’s Day weekend – all dads will get a free Sunday breakfast. 

David Lust; 608-289-7582; davidlust@ymail.com 
 

068 Wandering Wheels; MN 
Finstads Oak Haven Campground; New Ulm, MN 
Donald Keyes; 763-213-7948; Speck1948@usfamily.net 

 

June 23rd → 26th (starts Wednesday) 
   70th National Square Dance Convention  

Mississippi State Fairgrounds; 
1207 Mississippi Street; Jackson, MS 

John & Dolly Ide; RegCampingRV@70NSDC.com 
 

July 2021 
 

July 4th → 8th (starts Sunday) 
 63rd NSDCA International Camporee  

Rayne City Park; 210 Frog Festival Dr.; Rayne, LA 
Susan Wolford; 256-673-0170 

 

 
 
 

(Campouts continued on page 44) 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
July 9th → 11th 

001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 
Appalachian RV Campground; 

60 Motel Dr., Shartlesville, PA; 877-570-2267 
Ron & Pauline Vande Vrede; vandevrede@optonline.net;  
     973-343-3152 

 

July 13th → 16th (starts Tuesday) 
085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 

Livermore; 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Charles & Margie Stauffer; 308-672-4266 or Leon & Brenda  
   Grube; 970-775-5359 

 

July 14th → 16th (starts Wednesday) 
123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 

Ramsey Lake State Park; 671 E. 2900 Ave.; Ramsey, IL 62080 
Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 

 

July 14th → 17th (starts Wednesday) 
119 Wander Yonders; WY 

Deer Haven RV; 
706 N 1st St, Saratoga, WY 

Leo & Diana Fergel; lfergel@bresnan.net; 307-631-1605 
 

July 16th → 18th 
068 Wandering Wheels; MN 

Autumn Woods Campground; Rochester, MN 
Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 

 

August 2021 
 

August TBD 
085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 

Jacks Gulch; 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Don & Laura Sullivan; 970-371-7496 or Randy & Ardis Peterson; 
     970-302-3764 

 

August 6th → 8th 
 

106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 
Ferryboat Campsites; 

32 Ferry Ln, Liverpool, PA; 717-444-3200 
Paul Willis; pwcwwillis@embarqmail.com; 717-414-4518 
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Chapter  Campouts—continued 
August 10th → 12th (starts Tuesday) 

 

123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 
Kentuckiana Kampground; 

27585 Kentuckiana Rd.; Mackinaw, IL 61755 
Reservations required by July 26 @ 309-449-3274; or 

kentuckianakampandopry@yahoo.com 
Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 

 

August 13th → 15th 
 

001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 
Appalachian RV Campground; 

60 Motel Dr., Shartlesville, PA; 877-570-2267 
Ron & Pauline Vande Vrede; vandevrede@optonline.net;  
     973-343-3152 

 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
River Rocks Landing (formerly River Country); 

1 River Rd., Gadsden, AL; 256-543-7111 
Make your own reservation 

Kevin & Tina Cozard; 205-928-2618 

August 20th → 21st 
 

128 Square Wheels; Florida 
Wild Frontier Campground; 

3101 NW 16th Ave. Ocala, FL; 352-629-3540 
Rate is $35 including all taxes; Make your own reservation 
All campsites are 50A service; bring a 30A adapter if necessary 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 

 

August 20th → 22nd 
 

068 Wandering Wheels; MN 
Nicollet County Fairgrounds; St. Peter, MN 
Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 

 

September 2021 
 

September 8th → 10th (starts Wednesday) 
123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 

Logan Co. Fairgrounds; 
1408 Short 11th St.; Lincoln, IL 62656 

Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 

(Campouts continued on page 46) 
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September 8th → 12th (starts Wednesday) 
 

119 Wander Yonders; WY 
Quadra Dangle Club; 

3905 E Grays Gable Road, Laramie, WY 
Leo & Diana Fergel; lfergel@bresnan.net; 307-631-1605 

 

September 10th → 11th 
 

149 Bayou Square-A-Rounds; Louisiana 
Lakeside RV Park; 

28370 South Frost Road; Livingston, LA; 225-686-7676 
Caller: Ted Kennedy; Cuer: Jack & Christa Gail Pointer 

Jack & Christa Gail Pointer; jackpointer@charter.net;  
    225-294-2118 

 

September 10th → 12th 
 

001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 
Appalachian RV Campground; 

60 Motel Dr., Shartlesville, PA; 877-570-2267 
Ron & Pauline Vande Vrede; vandevrede@optonline.net;  
    973-343-3152 

 

106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 
Shady Oaks Family Campground; 

40 Round Barn Rd. Newmanstown, PA; 717-949-3177 
Paul Willis; pwcwwillis@embarqmail.com; 717-414-4518 

September 14th → 17th (starts Tuesday) 
 

085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 
Drake Co 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Dennis & Randa Huey; 970-405-2762 or  
     Ron & Sue Skaley; 970-381-5642 

 

September 17th → 19th 
 

031 Badger Rovers; Wisconsin 
Derge County Park 

N8379 County Road CP; Beaver Dam, WI;  
920-386-3700 or http://www.dodgeparks.com/ 

Make your own reservation 

David Lust; 608-289-7582; davidlust@ymail.com 
 
 
 

Chapter  Campouts—continued 
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September 17th → 19th 
 

068 Wandering Wheels; MN 
St. Cloud Campground: St. Cloud, MN 
Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 

 

September 24th → 25th 
 

128 Square Wheels; Florida 
Cedar Key RV Resort; 

11980 SW Shiloh Rd, Cedar Key, FL; 352-543-5097 
Rate is $35; Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 

 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
FD Roosevelt State Park; 

2970 GA-190, Pine Mountain, GA; 800-864-7275 
Make your own reservation 

George & Cil Herndon; 334-740-0649 
 

October 2021 
 

October TBD 
 

085 Mobile Squares; Colorado 
TBD 
Details forthcoming – please check back 

Daisy & Bernie Erthal; 970-484-4461 or Bob & Jan Ginnow;  
     303-748-4057 

 

October 1st → 3rd 
 

001 Garden State Square Dance Campers; New Jersey 
Appalachian RV Campground; 

60 Motel Dr., Shartlesville, PA; 877-570-2267 
Ron & Pauline Vande Vrede; vandevrede@optonline.net;  
     973-343-3152 

 

068 Wandering Wheels; MN 
McLeod County Fairgrounds; Hutchinson, MN 
Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 

 

106 Square Up Campers; Pennsylvania 
Twin Bridge Meadow Family Campground; 

1345 Twin Bridge Rd, Chambersburg, PA; 717-369-2216 
Paul Willis; pwcwwillis@embarqmail.com; 717-414-4518 

(Campouts continued on page 48) 

Chapter  Campouts—continued 
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October 12th → 14th (starts Tuesday) 
 

123      Swing-N-Travelers; IL 
124Hickory Hills Campground;  

973 CR 2250 E; Secor, IL 61771 
Reservations required by Sept 28 @ 309-744-2407 
Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 

 

October 14th → 17th (starts Thursday) 
 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
Meaher State Park 

5200 Battleship Parkway, East Spanish Fort, AL;  
 251-626-5529 

Make your own reservation 

Terry & Beverly Walker; 251-586-1818 
 

October 15th → 17th 
 

153 Strawberry Travelers; Florida 
Southern Palms RV Park; 

1 Avocado Lane, Eustis, FL; 352-357-8882 
Stu Hall; stuartehall@yahoo.com 

 

October 22nd → 24th 
 

Florida State Camporee 
Southern Palms RV Park; 

1 Avocado Lane, Eustis, FL; 352-357-8882 
 

128 Square Wheels; Florida (‘Early Bird’ on October 21st, Thursday) 
Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 

 

153 Strawberry Travelers; Florida 
Stu Hall; stuartehall@yahoo.com 

 

November 2021 
 

November 12th 
 

123 Swing-N-Travelers; IL 
Winter Gathering, 1 – 5 p.m. 

St. Luke Union Church; 2101 E. Washington St.;  
  Bloomington, IL 61701 

Reservations required to Larry Maffett 217-737-0150 
Mary Bruun; 217-381-4041 

 

Chapter  Campouts—continued 
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November 12th → 14th 
 

152 Campers & Dancers; Alabama 
Roaring Pines Campground 

83 Roaring Pines Rd., Somerville, AL 
George Herndon; 334-740-0649 

 

November 19th → 20th 
 

128 Square Wheels; Florida 
NEFSARDA Fall Festival in Jacksonville Beach 
Kathryn Abbey Hanna Park; 

500 Wonderwood Dr, Jacksonville, FL; 904-249-4700 
Pelican Roost RV Park; 

Mayport Naval Station, Mayport, FL; 904-270-7808; 
https://www.militarycampgrounds.us/florida/pelican-roost-rv-park 

Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 

 

November 19th → 20th 
 

149 Bayou Square-A-Rounds; Louisiana 
Colfax RV Park; 

150 Control House Road; Colfax, LA; 318-627-2640 
Caller: Ted Kennedy; Cuer: Jack & Christa Gail Pointer 

Jack & Christa Gail Pointer; jackpointer@charter.net;  
    225-294-2118 

December 2021 
 

December 3rd → 4th 
 

128 Square Wheels; Florida 
Square Wheels/Gypsy Squares Christmas Party 
Lake Ocklawaha RV Park; 

15991 NE 243rd Place Road, Ft. McCoy, FL;  
  352-546-5500 

Rate is $29.70 including tax; Make your own reservation 

Mary Chesnut; marynut4@gmail.com; 352-214-5880 
Don MacGregor; dmacgr@comcast.net; 904-375-1252 

 
 
 
 

Chapter  Campouts—continued 
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The linear calendar below only covers the period March 1, 2021 to May 31, 2021. The 
complete 2021 linear calendar may be found online at WWW.NSDCA.ORG 

Please be sure to keep your Chapter’s campout schedule updated. Visitors 

and guests can’t find you if you don’t let them know where you are. Be-

sides here in the TIMES, this listing is also posted on the NSDCA website 

(NSDCA.ORG) which is regularly updated with every new issue of the 

TIMES, and is also updated when you send in new or revised campout infor-

mation. 

December 4th (Saturday) 
068 Wandering Wheels; MN 

Christmas Dance; 
location TBD 

Donald Keyes; Speck1948@usfamily.net; 763-213-7948 

Chapter  Campouts—continued 
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Two Big Mistakes 
A recent RV email newsletter I subscribe to warned of “2 Big RV 

Mistakes You Might Be Making.” These potential pitfalls are: 1) not 
having roadside assistance and 2) not using a tire pressure monitoring 
system (TMPS). This past fall I had need of both of these, and fortu-
nately I had them. 

We were traveling on Veterans Day en route to visit family in New 
York state, headed home to Florida from Maine, when our TPMS 
alarmed. I quickly pulled over to the side of the road, and while there 
was no visible damage to the identified tire, a quick pressure check with 
a gauge indicated it had lost about 10 psi. I was fortunate that the tire 
did not suffer tread separation; that could have caused significant dam-
age to the trailer. Without the TPMS I would not have known there was 
a problem, thus tread separation more than likely would have occurred 
(see the image on page 38 of V58#4 for an example of a damaged tire 
that could rip out your trailer’s wheel well and cause other damage). 

I had checked the pressure of all the tires before we departed that 
morning, including the spare, so I was comfortable in my ability to 
somewhat quickly change out the damaged tire for the spare. And of 
course, I had the proper tools to change the tire, or so I thought! How-
ever, the lug nuts were on so tight I was unable to break them loose, 
even with the assistance of my torque wrench. Thus the need arose to 
use our roadside assistance plan. We were located on a back country 
road with little traffic, miles from the nearest bastion of civilization. 
The weather was relatively inclement, the temperature was dropping 
like a rock, and the sun was about to set, but we were safely off the road 
on a paved shoulder with our emergency flashers alerting anyone who 
happened by. One of our cell phones was able to pick up a signal, albeit 
a weak one. After navigating through the myriad of menu options, we 
had a challenge getting the roadside assistance operator to understand 
our predicament (continually asking if we needed a tow) and eventually 
a truck showed up with a very able driver who quickly changed the 
damaged tire out for our spare. An hour later (and five hours behind 
schedule) we arrived at our destination. Before we left town two days 
later, we put four new tires on the trailer (to be on the safe side) and 
were once again on our way back home, fortunately without further tire
-related issues. 

A good TPMS setup and roadside assistance plan are, in the long 
view, reasonably cheap insurance; I’m glad we had ours. Look for col-
umns on these topics in a future issue of the TIMES. 



52 

 



53 

 

2020 NSDCA  

MEMBERSHIP  
 
 
  

The National Square Dance Campers are inviting non-NSDCA 
members to join us for a weekend (Friday and Saturday nights). 
Come join us for a weekend of fun and fellowship. Call for a time 

and location near you or visit our website:  
 

www.nsdca.org  
 

Check the campout schedules posted there.  
This may be your kind of  

relaxation and fun. 
  

Tom & Pat Herscha 
Cell Phone: 904-673-2897 

Home Phone:  904-406-0275 
Email:  tahpeh@comcast.net 

 
 

 
 

If you wish to become a member, send the  
Membership Application on the previous page,  

with your payment to:  
 

     NSDCA,   
     P.O. Box 628433 
     Attn: Membership  
     Middleton, WI. 53562-8433 

  
 You are encouraged to make copies of the Membership Application. 

Special Limited-Time New Member Offer: National annual dues 
are $10.00 per couple and $6.00 for a single member.  A one 
time charge of $6.00 per person is also required for NSDCA 

badges.  A past member who has been absent for three 
 years or more will be accepted as a new member. 
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The NSDCA TIMES  
 ...is published four times yearly for NSDCA members. The yearly sub-

scription fee of $6.00 is included in the annual membership dues. The 
NSDCA TIMES is sent to all paid NSDCA  members to provide: 1) general 
square dance camping information, 2) communications between chapters 
and 3) information about NSDCA, Inc.  

 The Editor reserves the right to condense, omit, or edit articles in or-
der to best use available space. Opinions are not necessarily those  of the 
Editorial Staff.  

 All material should be submitted for publication by email. US 
Post Office mail submissions will be accepted but must be typed or 
computer printed.  All caps print will not be accepted. Hard copy (e.g., 
chat submissions, photos) will not be returned. 

 The Editors will not be responsible for material received after the 
deadline or material that is illegible or that violates the standards of the 
NSDCA.  

 LETTERS TO THE EDITOR are welcome. They must include the 
name and phone number of the writer, and email address if available. 
Names will be withheld upon request. Unsigned articles will not be printed.  

 The deadline for submission of articles, pictures and 
advertisements is the last day of January, April, July 
and October.  

 Unless identified as “Used with permission”, items and articles used in 
this publication are not copyrighted and we encourage their use in the fur-
therance of Square Dancing. We only ask that if used, please give credit 
where due.  

Advertising Information and & Rates 

• RATES for MEMBER ads:   
 To encourage our NSDCA members, all NSDCA chapters or NSDCA 

state, province or other member organizations may place one (1) ad (single 
page or smaller) once each year free of charge subject to available space.  
A second ad will be discounted 50% from the commercial rates.  Subse-
quent ads for the same year will be receive a 25% discount from the com-
mercial rate.     

• RATES for COMMERCIAL and NON-MEMBER ads:  
 Full page   $65.00   Three-Quarter page  $50.00  
 Half page   $35.00  Quarter page    $20.00 
 
 Contact the Editor today to place your ad at these fantastic prices! 
Questions concerning advertising in the NSDCA TIMES should be directed 
to the Editor. 
 

 EDITOR:  Ken Shacter 
 EMAIL:   NSDCAtimes@gmail.com 
 

Please visit the NSDCA on the Internet at www.nsdca.org 
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NSDCA 2020—2021 OFFICERS  
PRESIDENT  
John & Dolly Ide 
25210 NE 139th Place 
Salt Springs, FL 32134-9504 
(352) 208-5980 
johnide2016@outlook.com 
 
SECRETARY   
David & Mary Bruun 
1901 Magnolia Dr. 
Chatham, Il. 62629-1481  
(217) 381-4041 
sewwood69@gmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Tom & Pat Herscha 
2860 Seminole Village Dr. 
Middleburg, FL 32068-5826 
(904) 406-0275 
tahpeh@comcast.net 
 
TREASURER 
Tom & Kathy Nickel  
4301 Hilltop Circle  
Middleton, WI 53562-5229  
(608) 843-6941 
tenickel@chorus.net  

Editor:  
Ken & Carolyn Shacter 
5418 Weller Place 
Jacksonville, FL 32211 
(904) 677-2694 
NSDCAtimes@gmail.com 
 
Membership Secretary:  
Roger Tipps  
PO Box 100912  
Palm Bay, FL  32910-0912  
(321) 427-9226  
rtms99@aol.com 
 
Historian: 
Scott & Kay Reinhold  
South Bend, IN  
(574) 309-3492  
historian@nsdca.org 
 
Webmaster: 
This position is open at the present 
time. 
 
 
 
ARTS/DANCE Representatives:  
Barbara Connelly 
Lower Waterford, VT  
(802) 748-8538  
artsrep@nsdca.org 

Badge Maker: 
This position is open at the present 
time. 
 
 
 
 
Clothing Vendor: 
This position is open at the present 
time.  
Roebuck, S.C 29376 
(576-7696 
Na 
ncy1tom@att.net 
Publicity & Public Relations: 
Bill & Kathy Baker 
15414 Woodrow, Green Valley, IL 
61534 
(309) 696-1948 
grandebill@grics.net 
 
Communications Director: 
Karin Callander 
(336) 971-5656 
kcallander989@gmail.com 
 
Insignia: 
This position is open at the present 
time.  

NSDCA 2020—2021 STAFF  
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NSDCA AREA REPRESENTATIVES (2021-2022)  
 

CANADA 
Stan & Mary Smith 
585 Garatraxa St. West, Fergus, ONT  NIM2W3 
(519) 843-7080; stamar@wightman.ca 
 

NORTH CENTRAL 
(Indiana, Iowa, Minnesota, Ohio and Wisconsin) 
David Lust and Sharon Schmidt; 121 Fieldstone Dr.; Lodi, WI 53555 
(608) 650-5743 ; davidlust@ymail.com 
 

NORTH EAST 
(Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Jersey, New Hampshire, 
New York, Rhode Island and Vermont) 
Barbara Connelly 
Lower Waterford, VT 
(802) 748-8538; artsrep@nsdca.org 
 

NORTH WEST 
(Colorado, N & S Dakota, Idaho, Montana, Nebraska, Oregon, Washington and Wyoming) 
Gaylord & Shari Madison 
4078 Palace Drive, Grand Island, NE 68803-6404 
(308) 384-8541; Cell:(308) 390-2247; sharamadison@hotmail.com 
 

SOUTH CENTRAL 
(Arkansas, Kansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Missouri, Oklahoma and  
Texas)  
Ted & Nancy Kennedy 
5430 Grand Bay Wilmer Rd, Grand Bay, AL 36541 
(985) 788-2253; nancykennedy211@hotmail.com 
 

SOUTH EAST 
(Alabama, Georgia, Kentucky, N & S Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and  
W Virginia)  
Don & Susan Wolford 
6000 Wyeth Road, Guntersville, Al 35976 
256-673-0170; 2susanwolf@gmail.com 
 

SOUTH WEST 
(Arizona, California, Nevada, New Mexico and Utah)  
The Board is seeking a volunteer to fill this position.  
See information on page 54 if you wish to be considered. 
 

FLORIDA 
John & Mary Burzo; St. Augustine, FL 32086 
(904) 797-7530; burzom@bellsouth.net 
 

ILLINOIS 
Barb Perkins, Elwood, IL 
(815) 423-6463; bpentrn@aol.com 
 

MICHIGAN  
Jerry & Pat Preston; Dowagiac, MI 
(269) 782-5493; ghpap3538@gmail.com  
 

PENNSYLVANIA 
Park & Kathy Bierbower; Shippensburg, PA  
(717) 300-5111; scoutguyone@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:sharamadison@hotmail.com
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Interview Questions for NSDCA Callers and Cuers: 

 
Please feel free to add questions you think are relevant, and be sure to 
send along a photograph. Let’s celebrate the callers and cuers who so 
generously share their time and knowledge, and every once in a while 
manage to call the moves we are making!  
 
1. What NSDCA Chapter or Chapters are you associated with? 
2. How long have you been calling/cuing? 
3. What prompted you to become a caller/cuer? 
4. What is you enjoy most about calling/cuing? 
5. What is your least favorite aspect of calling/cuing? 
6. How long have you been a member of NSDCA? 
7. How long have you been a caller/cuer for an NSDCA chapter? 
8. How did you become the caller/cuer for an NSDCA chapter? 
9. Do you also call/cue for one or more weekly dance clubs?  

If so, how many years? 
10. Have you ever been an instructor for a CALLERLAB or a 

ROUNDALAB session? 
11. What is/was your full-time job? 
12. Where do you live? 
13. If your spouse calls/cues along with you: 
14. Who started first? 
15. Did you encourage your spouse to become a caller/cuer? 
16. How long have you been camping? 
17. What was your first RV? 
18. What type of RV do you have (Class A, TT, …)? 
19. Why did you choose this type of RV? 
20. Have you worked long-term with any other caller/cuer? 
21. Do you think you will ever retire from calling/cuing? 
22. What would you suggest we do to promote square dancing? 
23. What do you like the most about the State Camporee? 
24. What is your least favorite aspect about the State Camporee? 
25. What do you like the most about the NSDCA International  

Camporee? 
26. What is your least favorite aspect about the NSDCA International 

Camporee? 
27. Do you participate in, call/cue at either the State or International 

NSDCA Camporees? 
28. If yes, how long have you been doing so? 
29. Any other details/comments to relate? 
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Chapter Representatives 

001 GARDEN STATE SQUARE DANCE CAMPERS; NJ/PA 
 John & Connie Huettemann; (201) 853-9689; cohuett@aol.com 
 Geographic Center: New Jersey area 
 

002  PINE TREE; WI [*] 
 Tricia Chartier; (414) 807-4083; TriciaMooLady@gmal.com 
 Geographic Center: Milwaukee 
 

005  ROLLAWAYS; MI 
 Terry & Patt Bambrick; (269) 463-6320; patterbambrick@sbcglobal.net 
 Geographic Center: Kalamazoo 
 

007  TRAVEL ‘N’ SQUARES; MI 
 Neal & Sandy Wilt; (586) 689-1247  
 Geographic Center: Detroit 
 

010  PIONEER; WI 
 Ken & Harriet Roberts; (920) 878-0860; ewesforme@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Oshkosh/Green Bay 
 

014  BLACKHAWK CROSSTRAILERS; IL 
 Bob & Cinda Asp; (815) 624-4330; sgbobasp@aol.com 
 Geographic Center: Rockford 
 

018  SUNSHINE STATE PIONEERS; FL 
 Ted Hughes & Tammy Radcliff; (727) 641-0408; ted.hughes@juno.com 
 Geographic Center: Tampa 
 

021 ROVIN’ SQUARES; PA 
 Park & Kathy Bierbower; (717) 300-5111; scoutguyone@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Central PA 
 

023 ROAD RUNNER SQUARES; MO 
 Helen Illy, 1768 Forsythia, St. Charles, MO 63303 
 Geographic Center: St. Charles, MO 
 

028C SWING ‘N’ CANADIANS; ON 
 George & Jane Lung; (519) 625-9840; georgelung@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Windsor, ON, CA 
 

031  BADGER ROVERS; WI 
 Tom & Kathy Nickel; (608) 843-6941; tenickel@chorus.net 
 Geographic Center: Madison, WI 
 

044  ILLIANA SQUARE WHEELERS; IL/IN 
 Lawrence & Ruthann Sanders; (708) 946-6102; lrs41637@aol.com 
 Geographic Center: Chicago, IL  
 

045  PENN DIXIE SQUARE CAMPERS; PA/MD [*] 
 Jim Mongiovi & Anita Rayburn; (717) 349-2298; jmongiovi@centurylink.net 

 Geographic Center: Chambersburg, MD 
 

055  FIRELITERS; IA 
 Gene & Beth Boelsen; (641) 749-2416; valcon46@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Garner 
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058  CURLY Q CAMPERS; NY/PA 
 Howard & Pamela Loveless; (607) 387-6314; loveless@lightlink.com 
 Geographic Center: Ithaca, NY 
 

061  DAKOTA WHEELERS; SD 
 Keith & Kari Pillatzke; (605) 886-7915; kpillatzke@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: State of SD 
 

063  DIAMOND LACE-A-WAYS; DE/MD 
 Bill & Pat Thompson; (302) 875-2812; chicken35@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Milford 
 

066  TRADE-BY-TRAVELERS; IL 
 Barbara Perkins; (815) 423-6463; bpentrn@aol.com 
 Geographic Center: Aurora 
 

068  WANDERING WHEELS; MN 
 Jerry & Nancy Knoth; (763) 566-2085; knothjr@aol.com  
 Geographic Center: Minneapolis/St. Paul 
 

070  PENN-YORK CAMPERS; NY/PA 
 Pete & Marlene Engman; (814) 726-0687; cengman3@verizon.net 
 Geographic Center: Frewsburg 
 

073  NEBRASKA CAMP ‘N’ DANCERS; NE/CO 
 Charlie & Mary Duffield; (308) 340-1086; eilrahc.fud@outlook.com 
 Geographic Center: NWL area 
 

075 TRAIL’N’ SQUARES; IL 
 Ed & Margie Nightingale; (309) 781-1324 
 Geographic Center: Moline, IL 
 

076 RIVER CITIES TRAVELIN SQUARES; IA 
 Tommy & Linda Russell; (563) 320-3928; sqmup8@netins.net 
 Geographic Center: Davenport 
 

082 HITCH-N-GO SQUARES; FL 
 Philip & Deanna Sortore; (813) 741-9763; pd1956@verison.net 
 Geographic Center: Kissimmee 
 

085 MOBILE SQUARES; CO/NE 
 Bob & Jan Ginnow; (303) 666-4434; bumpas@juno.com 
 Geographic Center: Greeley, CO 
 

095 HOBO SQUARES; IA 
 Donna Carlson; (515) 838-2564; dcrlsn@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Des Moines 
 

 106 SQUARE-UP CAMPERS; PA/MD 
 Paul & Judy Willis; (717) 532-3516; grandmawoman1@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Mechanicsburg, PA 
 

107  HOOSIER SWINGING SQUARES; IN 
 Scott & Kay Reinhold; (574) 309-3492; historian@nsdca.org 
 Geographic Center: LaPaz 
 

108  SOUTHERN TIER WHEELERS; NY  
 Bill and Pat Mosher  (607) 739-3299; patmosher@stny.rr.com  
 Geographic Center: Horsehead  
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112C HORSESHOE SQUARES ‘N’ WHEELS; ON 
 Herman and Connie Webers; (519) 843-1986; conweb48@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Niagara Falls 
 

116  CAMPING SQUARES OF KANSAS; KS 
 Frank & Marty Golden; (316) 943-4137; fmgolden9515@sbcglobal.net 
 Geographic Center: Wichita 
 

119  WANDER YONDERS; WY 
 Leo & Diana Fergel; (307) 635-7312; lfergel@bresnan.net 
 Geographic Center: Cheyenne 
 

121  NORTHWOODS STOMPERS; MI 
 Bill & Joann Towner; (989) 345-1010 
 Geographic Center: Standish 
 

123  SWING-N-TRAVELERS; IL 
 David & Mary Bruun; (217) 381-4041; sewwood69@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Pontiac 
 

128  SQUARE WHEELS; FL 
 Don & Sherry MacGregor; (904) 375-1252; dmacgr@comcast.net 
 Martha Zimmerman & Bob Jenkins; (352) 226-0118; marthazimmerman38@aol.com 

 Geographic Center: Gainesville 
 

130C LAKESHORE ROLLING SQUARES; ON 
 Wayne and Donna Cruwys  (613) 962-8816; w_cruwys@yahoo.ca  
 Geographic Center: Frankford, ON, CA  
 

148 ROLLING SQUARES; NE/IA 
 Ryan & Kristi Hruska; (402) 690-4772; rkhruska@cox.net 
 Geographic Center: Omaha 
 

149 BAYOU SQUARE-A-ROUNDS; LA/MS 
 Edwin & Mary Ann France; (985) 345-3353; edfrance2@yahoo.com 
 Geographic Center: Baton Rouge 
 

152 CAMPERS & DANCERS; AL 
 John & Jan Bloodwort; (256) 508-9331; LT04FM@yahoo.com 
 Geographic Center: Birmingham 
 

153 STRAWBERRY TRAVELERS; FL 
 Jack & Bev Henry; (813) 447-1883; bspectrum319@aol.com 
 Geographic Center: Plant City 
 

170  STAR CITY SQUARES; NE/IA 
 Roger & Margaret Stahl; (402) 720-7297; stahlmars@yahoo.com 
 Geographic Center: Lincoln 
 

175C RIVERSIDE GYPSY SQUARES; ON/NY 
 Marie Anne & Pierre Reinhard; mareinhard@sympatico.ca  
 Geographic Center: Brockville, ON, CA 
 

179  GATEWAY WAGGONEERS; IL/MO 
 Jim Forbeck & Paulette Doerhoff; (636) 665-5793; forbeckj@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: St. Louis Area 
 

181  MONTSHIRE CAMPIN’ SQUARES; NH/VT 
 Arlo & Norma Burns; (603) 927-4454; njburns40@gmail.com  
 Geographic Center: Lower Waterford, VT 
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185 CENTRAL RV SQUARE DANCERS; NE 
 Marshall & Parry Damgaard;  (402) 756-0263; marpat@gtmc.com 
 Geographic Center: Blue Hill 
 

187C NORTHERN SQUARE LIGHTS; ON 
 Dennis & Debbie Bertrand; (705) 522-4529; tandelaya@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Eliot Lake 
 
 

193  FLORIDA ROADRUNNER SQUARES; FL 
 Dolly & John Ide; (352) 208-5980; JohnIde2016@outlook.com 
 Geographic Center: Port St. Lucie 
 

196 WABASH VALLEY WHEEL AROUNDS; IN/IL 
 Daniel & Marian Hatfield; (618) 554-6591; danandmarian@hotmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Indianapolis, IN  
 

197 CAMPING SQUARES OF NORTH CAROLINA; NC 
 Leo & Susan Trepanier; (910) 308-3943; trepanier.s@yahoo.com 
 Geographic Center: Lumberton 
 

198 CROSSFIRE CAMPERS; TN 
 Ruth & Chuck Osborn; (518) 859-0734; RUDancing5678@gmail.com 
 Geographic Center: Loudon 
 

199  GEORIA-LINA CAMPERS; GA/SC 
 Wally and Stacy Pigeon  (803) 220-5498; pigeon_robert@yahoo.com  
 Geographic Center: Beach Island, SC 
 

[*] indicates a change in contact information from the previous issue. 
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AL 152 

CO [073], [085] 

DE [063] 

FL 018, 082, 128, 153, 193 

GA [199] 

IA 055, 076, 095, [148], [170]    

IL 014, [044], 066, 075, 123, [179], [196] 

IN [044], 107, [196] 

KS 116 

LA [149] 

MD [045], [063], [106] 

MI 005, 007, 121 

MN 068 

MO 023, [179] 

MS [149] 

NC 197 

NE [073], [085], [148], [170], 185 

NH [181] 

NJ [001] 

NY [058], [070], 108, [175C] 

PA [001], 021, [045], [058], [070], [106] 

SC [199] 

SD 061 

TN 198 

VT [181] 

WI 002, 010, 031 

WY 119 

ON 028C, 112C, 130C, [175C], 187C 

  

 […] Brackets indicates that the chapter covers more than one state or province. 

NSDCA Chapters of the United States, Canada and Germany 
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